
                              
Pennridge Greenjackets 

Monthly Meeting Minutes 
August 13, 2025 

 
1. Call to Order 

 Secretary Richardson called the meeting to order at 8:32pm at the Fieldhouse 
 7 Executive Board members and 6 general members were in attendance  

 
2. Roll Call 

 President Henry Hunt, Vice President Hannah Rees, Secretary Brian Richardson, 
Treasurer Tim Pitak, Football Commissioner Keith Fox, Flag Commissioner Dan Murphy 
and Cheer Commissioner Amanda Wolf were present.  

 
3. Review and Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes 

 Accepted as submitted  
 

4. President’s Report (Hank Hunt) 
 The Executive Committee met on August 5th.  Topics discussed included: 

 Ongoing well issues.  Waiting on quote for a long-term solution.  
 Snack stand roles and responsibilities  
 Snap photo – rebate structure 
 Social media work throughout the season 

 
5. Fundraising Update (Hank Hunt) 

 Had to cancel the telethon fundraiser that was scheduled for 8/1. Very few athletes 
registered to participate.  

 It was discussed the earlier and clear communication of expectations may 
help with participation.  

 Exploring the possibility to do a virtual telethon later in the season.  
 Exploring Dine and Donate opportunities. 

 
6. Treasurer’s Report (Tim Pitak) 

 YTD NOI of -$1.6K vs. -$3.5K in prior year 
 YTD revenue of $135K vs. $104K in prior year 
 YTD expenses of $137K vs. $108K in prior year  
 Current cash of $11K vs. $16K in prior year 

 
7. VP’s Report (Hannah Rees) 



 Snack stand  
 Committee is taking care of all product ordering 
 Plan is to assign opening and closing shifts to each team (cheer and football) 
 Seeking an owner for the weekly sign-up genius 

 
8. Football Commissioner’s Report (Keith Fox) 

 Game schedule for the first 7 weeks will be available the week of 8/18/25   
 

9. Cheerleading Commissioner’s Report (Amanda Wolf) 
 Showcase on 10/1/25, Exhibition on 10/4/25 and Competition on 10/11/25 
 $770 was raised during the first week of penny wars 

 
10. Flag Football Commissioner’s Report (Dan Murphy) 

 Expecting jerseys and flags to come in next week. 
 All 4 teams are working out well. 

 
11. Open Items for Discussion 

 Secretary Richardson noted that on 7/15/25 the Executive Committee unanimously 
voted Hannah Rees as Vice President and Amanda Wolf as Cheer Commissioner.   
 

12. Motion’s / Votes 
 Not applicable   

 
13. Adjournment 

 A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Passed unanimously.   
 Meeting adjourned at 9:03pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Brian Richardson, Secretary  


